
Dear Kate and coauthors. 
We have received the comments from two referees. Both referees are positive about your 
manuscript. Nevertheless, manuscript needs few revisions before publication in Climate of the 
Past. Please, take into account remarks by both referees that will improve your paper. 
Cheers, 
 Pavel Minyuk 


